EnBW re sourcing coal from Colombia allegedly linked to human rights abuses
27 Jan 2015
Business & Human Rights Resource Centre invited EnBW to respond to the following items:
· “Holding Companies Accountable - Lessons from transnational human rights litigation”, European Center for Constitutional and Human Rights (ECCHR) & MISEREOR, http://www.ecchr.de/publications.html?file=tl_files/Dokumente/Publikationen/Booklet_HoldingCompaniesAccountable.pdf  (See pages 11 & 13)
EnBW sent us the following response:
 
“Having read the report (including pages 11-14), we would like to take the opportunity and reiterate that EnBW respects human rights, and that we welcome activities that provide further guidance on how to implement the UN Guiding Principles on Business and Human Rights. EnBW therefore fully supports the process of developing a German National Action Plan for Business and Human Rights in Germany which is spearheaded by the German Federal Foreign Office (http://www.auswaertiges-amt.de/EN/Aussenpolitik/Aussenwirtschaft/Wirtschaft-und-Menschenrechte/Eroeffnung.html?nn=690730).

EnBW sources coal from Columbia and reports in its annual report on a yearly basis the origin of its coal deliveries (s. page 57, Annual Report 2013). EnBW has extended its sustainability activities with regard to coal sourcing over time, with a particular focus on Colombia. EnBW takes complaints from non-government organizations (NGOs), politicians, affected parties and other stakeholder groups about adherence to environmental and social standards in mining hard coal extremely seriously and maintains active dialogue with all stakeholders in order to work with them on solutions. 

For this reasons we have made several trips to Colombia last year with high-level EnBW delegations including board members. Amongst other activities we have organized in cooperation with the Friedrich Ebert Foundation (FESCOL) and the German labour union IG BCE a Multistakeholder-Conference in September 2014 in Bogota bringing together all CEOs from the main mining companies in Colombia together with its critics and all main coal sourcing companies from Germany. In addition EnBW has adopted Principles of Conduct for the Responsible Procurement of Coal and other Raw Materials (available in German and English Language) in July 2014 which will be part of all coal purchase contracts in the future. For more information on EnBW’s commitment to responsible coal sourcing, please check our homepage: https://www.enbw.com/unternehmen/konzern/ueber-uns/verantwortung/verantwortliche-kohlebeschaffung/index.html. In case you have further questions, please do contact us directly.”
